
  Newsletter for clients and friends of David N. Hainsworth, C.P.A., P.C. June 2023

David N. Hainsworth , C.P.A , P.C. Happenings
Personally speaking…

WOOF WOOF; Finn checking in here. Tug, my partner in crime, let 
us know it was time for his wings and he was ready to cross over 
the Rainbow Bridge. Tug made our May beach 
vacation with the family. Tug went from beach 
time, playing ball, loving life to letting us know 
his time with us was waning quickly. We are all 
heartbroken dealing with the loss of this loving 
boy. I will try my best to fill his paws. 

Finn

Summer 2023 is here and hopefully you will be able to enjoy
plenty of summer activities and vacation time with family & 

friends.  

EXTENSIONS:  This is a helpful reminder that the 2022 federal tax 
deadline is October 16, 2023.  Make sure to either submit your tax 
organizer and supporting documents as soon as possible.  If you  
filed an extension, please send your documents to us no later 
than September 1, 2023.  Organizers received after this date are 
NOT guaranteed to be completed by the October 16, 2023 deadline.  
Please stay in touch with us regarding your tax filing and reach out 
with any questions!
DAVE & PAM:  Dave and Pam will be towing their 34ft Aspen to 
Daytona Beach FL where we will provision her there.  We will splash 
her in Daytona Beach and cruise down the ICW to Palm Beach FL 
along with two other boats going on the trip. We make the ocean 
crossing from Lake Worth inlet, West Palm Beach, then over to the 
Small Bahama Bank. Then will be cruising up and around to the 
beautiful Abaco Islands and Sea of Abaco.  We will be based out of 
Green Turtle Cay and run around the Bahama Islands from there.  
It’s been years since we’ve done this trip with our Grady. Our Aspen 
has a King Size bed, a generator and A/C! Getting older has some 
benefits, such as the need for comfort when cruising! Anchors 
Aweigh! 4

Finn will be spoiled and well taken care of with Carla at Country 
Club Kennels in Catlett, VA. He will miss his buddy Tug. I am sure 
the Labs and Goldens there will push him to his limit as Tug did. 
We know Finn will come home “dog tired” from his summer camp 
vacation.

DEBBIE:  Debbie and her husband, Brian, will be spending a week 
in Surfside Beach, SC with their daughters, Lauren and Kristen, and 
many other friends and family…usually 5 houses total!!  In addi-
tion, there will be several jaunts to Chicago and Denver to visit with 
their daughters.  Bike riding, softball, golf, and a couple Nationals 
games will round out their summer.  

TERRI:  Summer is here!  I took an early vacation at the end of May 
to visit relatives in Texas that I have not seen in over 20 years.  It 
was such a great trip reconnecting with family.  Summer travels will 
include spending time with my daughter and son-in-law in Durham, 
NC and some day trips with my 2nd daughter to various spots in 

Finn’s Shenanigans 

Virginia.  My cousin recently moved back to the Virginia Beach 
area, so I am making plans to spend as much time there as possible 
as well.  I intend to work on some home projects this summer and 
spend time on the trails with my 2-year-old Retriever mix Poppy.  
And then back to Puerto Rico in October with friends.  

DEBRA:   My annual garden is underway – vegetables were planted 
in early May and fruit plants installed later in May.  There has been 
a need for supplemental watering at least 3 times a week so far 
this summer, so I’ve been staying close to home for the sake of the 
garden.  I hope to be able to enjoy our Community Pool and maybe 
plan a quick getaway vacation to the Outer Banks — rounding out 
what is shaping up to be a quiet (but very pleasant) summer for me!

ANNIKA: Annika is back in the office one day a week helping with 
various tasks, but her primary job is taking care of her son, Conor, 
who is now 15 months old.  She and Conor spend the majority of 
their time outside playing in the water and exploring the world. 
Annika has several trips planned for the summer, including Conor’s 
first international trip to Estonia to see Annika’s family. 

MARY:  Kicked off the summer with a fun weekend in Cape 
Charles, VA followed up by a week in Lake Norman, NC, and being 
my first lake trip, it was wonderful.  The rest of the summer will 
include treks to my favorite beach, Rehoboth Beach, DE, and a trip 
to visit family in Wilmington, NC.  And there is always something 
fun to do in NOVA!

NICOLE:  Happy that summer is here to be able to relax and spend 
some time outside in the sun! I will be doing some traveling this 
summer as I started it down in Florida and will end it down in 
North Carolina, with a few trips planned in between. Other than 
travel, I will be spending my summer with those close to me just 
having a good time before school picks back up in August and I 
begin my final stretch at George Mason! 

STAFF UPDATES:  
ANNIKA: We are excited to welcome Annika back as a Staff 
Accountant.  

LIAM: We wish Liam the best in his new career with Morgan 
Stanley in Investment Banking.  



Tug’s Final Goodbye  
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I am running and playing over 
the Rainbow Bridge with my 
brother Elvis! I am no longer 
limping, and I am out of pain. 
My time here was a happy and 
healthy 13 years (104 dog years 
based on my breed). I loved my 
life, loved my beach house, loved 
my office time and greeting all 
of you over the many years I 
was here and able to do so.

My last vacation to Cape Charles in May couldn’t 
have been any better. It was inevitable that my 
time was coming these past few months. I feel 
fortunate to have been healthy all my life up to 
the last 12 months. It was hard for me having to 
limit my activities and now I am playing on that big 
beach in the sky with “my” two or three tennis balls.  

Tugboat docked and out.
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